Canby Kids General Meeting

October 10, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:12 pm at the Ackerman cafeteria room

In Attendance:

President: Shantel Harney Football: Steve Oakley Sec Treas: Vicki Pounds Lacrosse: Kurt Nelson Member at Large: Tom Zauner Soccer: JD Elder

Baseball: Ryan Oliver Softball: Chris Allhands

Minutes: Minutes from the meeting held on February 9, 2012 meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report:

Balances as of 10-9-2012*

 Admin Money Market:
 \$17,760.88

 Admin Checking:
 15.19

 Fundraiser Account
 70.21

 Total:
 \$17,846.28

*Note: Scholarship Fund was dispersed to sports in February 2012

Budget for 2013 was presented. No change in Admin Per Player Fee.

Sports Reports

Field Coordinator, Tom reporting

- Tom handed out the field maintenance chart for the sports. He suggested that we tweak those assignments in December when we meet again.
- Tom requested that each sport come to the December meeting with their maintenance expenses so we can review our current method of maintenance and possibly make changes. One potential idea talked about is having weed and fertilizing done by one coordinator as a means of saving money.

Soccer, JD reporting

- The season is winding down. Recreational and Classic will be done mid November
- There will be a U16 Girls team entering the Winter league for the first time in several years

Softball, Chris reporting

- Fall Ball is done
- Open gym program will be starting up soon

Lacrosse, Kurt reporting

- The two organizations who handle the high school and middle school programs have undergone big board changes and the programs seem to be in flux
- Registrations start in November.

Football, Steve reporting

- Their Spaghetti Fundraiser went well
- They are looking into starting a K-2 flag football league. It would be held in the spring if there is enough interest
- The Youth Cheer and been handling concessions at games and that has been a good partnership financially for both parties.

Baseball: No report, Ryan left for another meeting

Old Business: None

New Business:

• Sports are having advertising difficulties for registering players. The schools used be very proactive in getting the words out years ago by passing out flyers we provided to them but as the years have gone by it has been very difficult to get the word out through the schools.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 PM

Respectfully submitted Vicki Pounds, secretary

These minutes have not been approved.